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If undelivered, please return to PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632
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website:  www.shepadventureclub.org.au
Next meeting Tuesday 26 October 2021 – BYO dinner at

the SAC shed beside Victoria Park Lake, Shepparton

(Covid19 restrictions permitting)

Ray and Dallas take on Tassie

The Boys set off to Tasmania for the 8 day self-guided cycle adventure in March of last year with the Tasmanian EXPEDITIONS group.

Arriving in Launceston for 2 days before beginning the trip they enjoyed hiking up to Cataract gorge and added the Art Museum to everyone's bucket list for the great culture and history.

The tour cost $1500 each for the 8 days including assorted accommodation.

They were supplied with the app “Road book” which was so detailed they could not get lost (it “told them” when they went the wrong way) which Ray liked to do!
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The whole trip saw them ride over 400kms in those 8 days then they did 2 days of recovery in Hobart before heading home to the bigger island.  

The guide took them through Rain forests, national parks, Maria Island and some scenery so stunning that can only be imagined until we are free to experience it ourselves.
Check out their website for more details or to book your next adventure. Dallas had a couple of accommodation issues, with day 2 of the ride being a tent night; they wanted to make sure there would be 2 tents waiting for them. They checked, double checked and triple checked that there were 2 tents for the 2 men. 
When they arrived, there was only 1 tent! 
Rather than sleep with Ray’s snoring Dallas decided to wait until dark and sneak into a vacant cabin. The next day after breakfast with Ray he found his personal items were taken by the surprised cleaner. Dallas ended up spending the day searching for the ranger to get his belongings back. 
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The whole cabin then had to be deep cleaned because he had stayed there. OOPS!!

The next accommodation issue was when they arrived back in Hobart, checking in Dallas realized he forgot to finalize the booking and they only had a spare room for 1 night. 
Dallas spent the other night in backpackers. OOPS!!
Ray didn't come away clean, he accidently left his walking shoes in the pannier bike bag when handing the bikes back, so had to go shopping so he had shoes to wear home!

They were both very proud not to get a single flat tire or a fall :)
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While riding through Coles Bay they ended up merging with the cycling leg of a triathlon, no one noticed they were cheating on E bikes but instead gave the two oldies a big cheer as they rode through the finish line. Dallas was keen but Ray refused to do the swimming leg!

They both agreed the terrain was very hilly so the E bikes were a great intuitive as some of the descents were on curved mountains & the bikes were coming down the hills at over 40kms an hour! 
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Presidents report AGM 2021

It is nearly 18 months since COVID-19 affected our lives but the club has still been able to run many activities – partly luck with timing.

Thanks to the current committee for ensuring the club operates smoothly, especially secretary &amp; publicity Karen, Treasurer Scott and newsletter producer Lea. These tasks all take some dedicated time and effort. Richard, Neville and Bruce have kept tabs on our lakeside shed and council’s designs on the surrounding area, so thank you. If you haven’t been down that way there is a new roundabout at the end of Tom Collins Drive and more work to be done on the parking, paths and boat ramp area.

Our activities calendar has remained strong with walks and rides in a variety of places thanks to a range of leaders. Mid-week walks, coordinated by Di, continue to attract high numbers. Some hardy souls don’t even let a bit of rain stop them from going on a walk (Rushworth in June).

Silo Art has been on the route of a few rides this past year and good coffee a necessity before and/or after. Wildlife has also been a feature, with koalas seen on a Ulupna walk, roos and choughs at Rushworth.

One multi-day pack carry on Bogong High Plains (Falls Creek) featured wild horses, a cold dip in a remote pool &amp; waterfall.

Hattah Lakes base camp in April was a great success, with walks, rides and bird watching on offer. Evening were spent around a campfire sharing the day’s events and planning for the following day, plus a fair bit of reminiscing.

Thanks members for all the Trip reports and Phillip S for the Relive videos.

I am flagging need to review membership fees as interest revenue is quite low now and may not cover the BWV costs for some membership categories.

We received some reimbursement from council for shed rent due to Covid restrictions.

Welcome to a number of new members this past year and I hope you enjoy participating in club activities for many years.

Finally, thank you to all club members for making our activities so enjoyable to participate in.

 

Best regards
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Greg Smith
Activities for the remainder of 2021
	Date
	Activity
	Location
	Organiser
	Grading

	22nd September

9am
	Midweek Walk
	Boathole to Mineral Springs OR

Strathbogies
	Howard

0437 628 279
	Easy/Medium

	13th October

9am
	Midweek Walk
	Mt Black (off-track)
	TBC
	Easy/Medium

	16th October
	Bike Ride
	Glenrowan to Greta
	Dallas
	Easy-Medium

	26 October
	club meeting
	From 6pm at SAC shed for BYO dinner, BBQ available.

COVID restrictions permitting
	
	social

	27th October

8am
	Midweek Walk
	Coomboona: Goulburn River forest walk combined with Yackatoon Gardens tour/ afternoon tea
	Richard G

0408 547 065
	Easy

	30 October
	Bike Ride
	Myrtleford to Bright
	Ray
	Easy - Medium

	6 November
	Bike ride
	Wangaratta to Everton
	Ray
	Easy

	20 November
	Bike ride
	Yea to Cathkin Rail Trail
	Dallas
	Medium

	24th November

8am
	Midweek Walk
	Lime Kilns at Dookie
	Richard and Valda  0427 285 266
	Easy

	29th November
	Bike Ride
	Tallangatta Rail Trail overnight
	Ray
	Easy - Medium

	7 Dec?
	social
	End of year gathering - tbc
	 
	 

	11 December
	Bike ride
	Rushworth twilight ride
	Jan 0438 093668
	Medium


Note: All riders/walkers to confirm attendance with event leaders prior to event.


Trip Leaders: Please remember to ask visitors to sign an Acknowledgement of Risk form for Temporary Members and pass it on to our Secretary, Karen. This form is available on our website once you login (member, bushwalk) under Members>Leader Information. It is a requirement of our club insurance policy.
TOTAL FIRE BAN

If a day of TOTAL FIRE BAN is declared please contact the Activity Leader for confirmation whether the activity will go ahead or not.

The SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. A0002706S
General Meeting:
4th Tuesday of the months: February, April, June, August, October, December

    usually at:
7:30 pm at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton (winter) and

                                    The SAC shed, Victoria Park Lake Shepparton (summer)

Correspondence to:
 The Secretary SAC, PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632


Email: sacvicau@yahoo.com.au
OFFICE BEARERS

President:
Greg Smith
5824 1143
president@shepadventureclub.org.au
Vice President:
Bruce Gill
5824 2548
tatgills@westnet.com.au

Secretary:
Karen Speedy
5825 1785
karenspeedy@iinet.net.au
Treasurer:
Scott Birchall
5831 6063
scottb@agsystems.com.au
Newsletter Editor:
Shelley Wyllie
Shelley.wyllie@gmail.com 
Equipment Officer:
Richard Graves
5824 2929
richsue@bigpond.com
Publicity Officer:
Karen/Richard Speedy        5825 1785

Calendar coordinator:
Neville Paynter
5831 1576
Neville.Paynter@jacobs.com
Mid-week coordinator:
Dianne Hanna
0437 289 281
dhanna3@bigpond.com
Federation walks 2021 update

Our annual Federation Walks, a member-only event, will be held in the Gippsland Foothills and

Southern Alps, based at the Licola Wilderness Village from  Friday, 12 November to Monday—15th November 2021

The organizing committee has some exciting news: The brand new website

www.fedwalks.org.au  will go live on 4 June 2021. Peter Maffei and his team have been working very hard to get it looking and working great! The walks have been finalized and all the details will be listed on the new website.

 

Bush Tucker recipes
Alla Pana (one serve)

1 cup thickened cream

 4 sliced mushrooms

1/2 Teaspoon crushed garlic

100g chopped ham (Virginian or similar)

Cracked pepper to taste

2 cups any half cooked pasta (Pena best)
Use Parmesan cheese to thicken sauce if need 

 

Add all ingredients to pan or pot, keep stirring until cream has reduced (Thickened) to desired consistency. (Around 5 – 10 Minutes) Pasta will finish cooking.
Serve with more Parmesan and garlic bread
Prep 10minutes cook 10mins (YUM level 10/10)

A man is looking at a photograph of someone. His friend asks who it is. The man replies, “Brothers and sisters, I have none. But that man’s father is my father’s son.” Who was in the photograph? 
 


Man A man pushes his car to a hotel and tells the owner he’s bankrupt. Why? 

 
Jan Gregory takes on Three Capes Walk Tasmania
 I was lucky to be able to walk the Three Capes walk in between lockdowns. The trip was organised through Wandering the World and Park Trek. It began in Hobart and the first day’s walking was from the Remarkable Caves carpark where we met the path to Crescent Bay which was a leisurely walk through the sand dunes via the Maingon Blowhole. After lunch at the beach we ventured back to the bus but not before conquering Mount Brown with views over Cape Pillar and Cape Raoul.
Picture – Mt Brown

The second day was another amazing day where we walked out to Cape Raoul with fabulous views along the way. The landscape changed from some challenging sections up to the cliff tops and then to banksia scrubland.

On day 3 we walked to Cape Hauy with lots and lots of steps and the path got narrower as it followed the cliff edge. Again the views were spectacular with exceptional rock formations of dolerite rock.

This trip was very enjoyable especially as we were accommodated in a very comfortable lodge and we bussed to the starting points each day and returned to the accommodation after the day’s walk.
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Everything BIRDS
by Marg Clarke

Black-fronted Dotterel

The Black-fronted Dotterel is part of the plover family and is a resident wader that is widespread in Australia.

It is small and relatively common and feeds in very shallow water along the edges of wetlands.

It has a distinctive mostly red bill, red ring around the eye, a black v shaped breast band and a black mask.

The Black-fronted Dotterel has a high pitched call, heard especially during flight.

This photo was taken on the edge of a retention basin on the outskirts of Shepparton recently. This bird was one of a pair that most likely have a nest nearby in a shallow depression as it is the breeding time of year.

Photo and description by Marg Clarke
Editor’s note

Hello fellow adventurers, I am really excited to facilitate this newsletter where I hope to get a lot of involvement from each of you, share your adventures, Jokes, Recipes, knowledge and photos.

I can’t wait to be part of more adventures when the restrictions lift, and while we all know the person running the trip reports on it, I would love to get more input from more members. As well as some more photos.
Thank you to Ray and Dallas for sharing your stories, yes I had to focus on the funny bits!

Thank you also to Jan for writing a report on her holiday also in Tasmania, very envious as I was reading it. And a big welcome to our columnist Marg on Everything birds! 
… Shelley


SAC is affiliated with

www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au
SAC Newsletter


July – September 2021





That tent is not big enough for both of us!!!!





Maria Island








Share your adventure with the club!


Shelley.wyllie@gmail.com





CANOEING 


Is there someone willing to run an adventure?





Do you have a favourite to share?


Shelley.wyllie@gmail.com





Cape Hauy








1

